
Ozona Elementary School 

PO Box 400                                       Raul Chavarria, Superintendent 
Ozona, Texas 76943                         Janina Savala, Principal 
325-392-5730                                 Vicky Munoz, Assistant Principal  

Fax 325-392-3564                           Katie Parker, Counselor 
                                                           Patty Villarreal, Administrative Assistant 

 
School Board Report 
February 19, 2014 

 
1. Professional Development at Ozona Elementary School. 
 Grade Level Meetings to discuss our results from our Mock Test.  Discussions included the following topics:   adjustments to tutorial and RTI groups; read-

ing teachers will focus on: context clues, comprehension, vocabulary and fluency; and, additional math instruction and RTI math allotments added in grades 

3rd thru 5th. 
 Tutorials: Monday thru Thursday for students in Grades 2nd thru 5th.  Students get a snack before\during tutorials. Thanks to the Ozona Women’s League! 
 Our teachers had parent conferences with parents/guardians on January 30th. Third grade had 38 out of 71 parents, Fourth grade had 31 out 59 parents, 

and Fifth grade had 44 out of 63 parents attend.  Our teachers discussed the results from the Mock Test, provided parents with a copy of the STAAR Re-
leased Test and a copy of School Report Card.  We are scheduling the remaining conferences with parents during teacher conferences.  Thank you to Patty 
Villarreal, Yvette Martinez and Judy Tijerina for scheduling the conferences. 

 Mr. Byrd visited our campus on January 30th and worked with Ms. Parker and myself to desegregate our Mock Test scores and track student progress in 
reading and math.  We looked at all our sources of data including the TPRI, AR Renaissance, AIMSweb, DMAC and Istation. Ms. Parker created some ta-
bles in order to look at subgroups’ individual growth. We concluded that next year we need to use one or two programs for assessment and progress moni-
toring grades Kindergarten thru 5th. 

 
2. Our Parent Preview Night occurred on January 16th with a Make-and-Take and Fruit Fair in the cafeteria. Our parent involvement percentage declined to       
         20% with  90 parents attending.   I  would like to thank our support staff for helping out with Parent Preview, they are Valerie Moos, Kim Davis (student     

         teacher), Justina Saunders, Misty Jurado, Betsy Nanny, Vicky Munoz, Katie Parker, Patricia Sutton and Ludy Vargas. 
 
3.      Happenings at OES: 

 100 Days of School was celebrated on January 30th with a variety of activities in Pre-K, Kindergarten, First, and Second Grade students and our campus 
also celebrated Valentine’s Day with classroom parties. 

 First Grade Team and Administrators interviewed candidates for the First Grade position.   

 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade girls attended the annual GIRL POWER event hosted at A.S.U.    We had 40 girls and 20 parents/guardians attend the event.  The 
event empowers young girls and promotes a positive self-esteem. Thanks to Mrs. Munoz and Ms. Parker for attending with our girls this year. 

 Our Pennies for Patients Campaign concluded with Pie in the Face, Stuck for a Buck and a Cupcake Party for the class that raised the most money.  OES 
has raised over $3000.  Thank you to Ms. Parker for coordinating all the events! 

 

 

  

 

 

                                                                                                                                      


